SJCPOA

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

October 24, 2007

President Rich Evans called the meeting to order at 5:45 pm.

PRESENT

President:


Rich Evans

Vice President:

Paul Brennan

Treasurer:


Travis Rowe

Secretary:


La Tosha Walden





Directors





Susan Guzman





Jamie Grant



ABSENT


Heather Fontes

MINUTES

Minutes were approved for July 18, July 25.  We also, reviewed August 15, 2007 minutes with revisions to be presented at the next Board meeting.

REPORTS FROM:

· President, Rich Evans – No report

· Vice President, Paul Brennan – No report

· Treasurer, Travis Rowe – Reported the approximate balance is $52,000.00 dollars.

Old Business

· Susan Guzman will email the updated version to the Board and post on the Website upon approval.

· The scholarship subcommittee will be placed on hold, until further notice.

· Paul, Travis and Rich are confirmed for the PORAC conference in November

· SCOPO Report from 10/18-10/19/07 was reviewed.

· Paul gave update on the Veterans Stand Down and the board is not in favor of supporting at this time.

· Tosh and Rich had not made the purchase of the software as of this meeting. Rich will purchase the software for the SJCPOA webpage by the next meeting.

· Training Updates for 2008 Association Leadership, Internal Affairs (February 26-27, 2008) and Political Action (PACT) will be held in Sacramento, Ca.

New Business

· Discussed the Christmas party planning.  Decide on cap for tickets, cost will be $20.00 per person or 2 for $35.00 dollars.  A budget was set in place of a $1,000.00 dollars.

· Labor Management prep for October 29th.

· We will begin in the year 2008 by holding Board meetings on the 3rd Thursday of every month.

· The Board will meet on Saturday, December 8, 2007 to prepare the 2008 budget.

· Post Employment Health Benefit Defined Contribution JLMC – Paul indicated that the County is working on a possible plan and will contact the Assoc. soon with details. 

· Alternate work schedule does not have to go before the Board of Supervisors. The delay has been with County Counsel.

· The Website license was renewed for the next 2 years.

· Elections will be held on November 28, 2007 - Nominations for elections are:  Graham, Guzman, Salas, Hood, Daniels, Javier Guzman, Hampton, and Norton.

